
MINUTES OF VCF COMMITTEE MEETING – 6 APRIL 2022 
 

Present:  Emma Murphy, Richard Brown, Kevin Everton, David Drew,  
Phillippe Cassabois, Jane Everton  

 
APOLOGIES  
David Brewer, Andrew Fletcher 
 
 
TIMED CIRCUITS (6.45pm for 7pm start from Flintham cricket pavilion) 
A 9.6 mile route. Monthly on Tuesdays from April till September. Actual dates 2022: - 
19 April 
17 May 
21 June 
19 July 
16 August 
20 September 
 
CHAIN GANG (6.30pm start from Flintham cricket pavilion) 
A 20.2 mile route. Weekly on Wednesdays from 30 March till September 
 
 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
 
Easter Ride – Sunday 17 April. Further details and routes from Richard Brown soon. He is 
organising for the 35 & 50 to ride to the same café stop and for both to end their rides at 
CVV.  
 
Saturday 14 May – The Flintham Flower 100 - split into 4 x 25 mile ‘petals.’ Philippe is 
hosting this event from his home in Shelton. After discussion, it was agreed for riders to 
bring their own snacks & drinks for during the day and bring food & drink for a BBQ at the 
end of the day.  The committee will provide bread rolls, ketchup etc. Please contact the 
committee if you have a gazebo we could borrow. A charity donation of £5.00 per rider has 
been suggested, which will go to the Ukraine appeal. More details to follow.  
 
 
UPDATED WELCOME LETTER 
Various parts of the letter were discussed and updated where necessary. Once it’s been 
finalised, it will be sent out to the newer members.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CLUB WEBSITE 
The committee discussed the posting of information on the FB Network page and website 
so that it’s easy to view, whichever you prefer to use.  
i.e. if a ride report is posted to FB first, it can be copied and pasted to the club website: 
Copy, once on the club website select VCF Chatter, Ride Reports, Create New Post & paste.  
Alternatively, if a ride report is posted to the website first: type it in Ride Reports (within 
VCF Chatter), copy the text & paste it to the VCF Network page.  
 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

• Buying new club flags was agreed. EM will look into purchasing a couple as we only 
have one at present. 

• Buying bike boxes to rent out to members was discussed. A decision was made not 
to buy any due to the issue of storage and as member David Brewer of Newark 
Cycles has bike carriers he could rent out to club members. 

• Buying STRAVA premium club membership.  All agreed to purchase this for the use 
of ride leaders. EM to look into this. 

 
 
NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING 
7.30pm Tuesday 31st May at the Boot & Shoe (room at the back or sports lounge) 


